
Cabinet – June 2016 
Written response to Supplemental Question 5 
 
 
Supplemental 
Question: 
 
 

Whether Councillor Robson was aware of the issues at the 
Kenmore Park schools and what action was being taken 

Written 
Response: 
 

The Kenmore Park schools have had a construction project to 
expand the schools and make some improvements requested 
by the schools.  The construction work was undertaken by 
Keepmoat, Harrow Council’s framework partner when the 
project was procured. 
 
Following completion of the construction work, a number of 
building issues have been identified that are being considered 
and addressed, which range from comparatively minor matters 
to an issue of serious concern.  Some of the matters are under 
further investigation to establish who has responsibility to 
resolve them.  The schools are kept involved and informed by 
the Children’s Capital Project Team, including through visits to 
discuss the issues directly with school representatives. 
 
The Children’s Capital Project Team is coordinating work to 
resolve the issues.  The respective interests of the Council and 
the schools are being preserved while this occurs and relevant 
sections of the Council are involved as necessary, including the 
Insurance Team and Legal Services. 
 

 


